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SUE SCHULER:   Okay, Rick. 

 

RICK WILHELM: Thanks, Sue. Good morning, good afternoon, and good evening, 

everyone. Today is 20th August 2020. This is our regular scheduled 

meeting, a part of the RDAP Working Group. I’m Rick Wilhelm from 

Verisign, your host, and we’ll go ahead and get started today.   

We’ve gotten regrets from Galvin and Marc Anderson. Other than that, 

we’ve got a great showing. Thanks, everybody, for turning out and 

surviving the struggles through the Waiting Room in the Zoom call 

today.  

So hopefully, you saw the e-mail that went out a couple of hours ago 

with the usual meeting prep notes, and so just a quick check on any 

agenda bashing that we want to do. We will have a call for Any Other 

Business, and we will have a goal of giving everybody out at the bottom 

of the hour today. That’s our target. It’s going to be [inaudible] with 

everyone’s time.  

Looking for hands on agenda bashing. Seeing none, let’s go into 

implementation status. The Registry number hasn’t really moved that 

much. It went backwards by one. And I will also note that the last 

Registry update, that’s not a typo, is from July 28 and so it’s not moved. 

There hasn’t been even an IANA update in over three weeks so it’s 

basically, again, stable. The Registrar number hasn’t moved much 

either. It went up by four from 7/16 to 8/13, so in about a month it 
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went up by four. We’ll see what it looks like when probably a weekly 

update is coming out there on the registrars. But yeah, just kind of 

dripping in. As Jothan says, the long tail of registrars is underway, sort of 

slowly filing in. 

We don’t have any new business. The list has been quiet, sort of 

summer heat and doldrums or whatever. We’ve got our item there, it’s 

old business. This is carried over from last time, a discussion with Quoc 

and Galvin talking about internationalized contacts. There weren’t any 

other comments on that after the discussion that we had on the list 

about that. And of course, that’s been about a month since we 

cancelled our last meeting here because it collided with a Registry 

Stakeholder Group call. So that’s been quiet, just including it here for 

completeness. 

One substantive thing we have is you can see here in bold a discussion 

about ICANN69. I have something that we like to throw up for a 

discussion and consensus, a proposal that we don’t have a meeting on 

the public calendar for ICANN69. I’m happy to take any discussion or 

comments about that. For clarity, we do have Sue graciously reserved a 

slot for us. Because there is a timing issue with our meeting schedule 

and our ability to get the group together and such in holding this kind of 

discussions about meetings is difficult on the list so we just wait until 

now. Sue grabbed a slot for us where we can easily relinquish it. It’s my 

opinion that we really don’t have that much to discuss or present to the 

public because we’ve been extraordinarily static over the past six 

months, not a lot of work to do or have been doing. Our work is really 

going to kick in after EPDP Phase 1 Policy is published, and of course 

those documents are heading out for public comment. And so any 
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discussions or debate about EPDP Phase 1 stuff should be in that form 

and not in ours. So it will be my proposal that we don’t have a meeting 

at ICANN69, leaving our members free to “do other stuff,” whatever 

that might be up to and including sleep or their “day jobs”. 

So, opening it up for discussion or comments. I see Roger in the chat 

concurring. Happy to take other comments either in chat or at the mic. 

Anyone have any thoughts? I’m not seeing any.  

All right. How about this? I’m going to look for a consensus call. Please 

use your Yes or No check marks. So the call is no meeting. If you agree, 

press Yes, if you disagree, press No. Very good. We’re getting a whole 

lot of green and we are going to call that consensus, so very good.  

Sue, no meeting planned. Thanks, everybody, for your feedback. No 

meeting for ICANN69. We can go ahead and relinquish our slot for the 

greater good and allow some other folks to use that, and we will 

therefore do some de-conflicting as I think the saying goes. I think that’s 

a word. Very good. 

Okay. Next item on our list, I think we head over to the microwave, at 

least in the Eastern time zone, it is noon, so why wouldn’t we be near 

the microwave? Although I think that somebody was making breakfast 

so maybe that’s first breakfast or second breakfast, but I think you can 

do whatever you want in the microwave. That’s one of the great things 

about microwaves, even including midnight snacks. 

So let’s go EPDP IRT. Anybody able to do a quick summary of any topics 

relevant to the RDAP Working Group? I’ll note that we don’t have 

Anderson here. Alex has his hand up. Alex, please go ahead. Thank you. 
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ALEX DEACON: Hi and good morning. Nothing directly relevant to this group. I think I 

will say that the team has had a goal of wrapping things up, this 

document we’re working on and publishing it for public comments at 

the end of this month. I think the odds to that happening are as close to 

zero as you can get. I think we’ve discovered recently that there’s a lot 

of work to do, and there’s also quite a few documents that are kind of 

fundamental to the implementation that haven’t even been published 

to the IRT team, let alone publicly. I can’t say when we will actually go to 

public comment but I hope the IPT folks and the ICANN Staff will get to 

a point where they could actually map out when the remaining items 

will be finished and addressed, and then when will be able to get to 

public comment. But it’s definitely not going to be at the end of the 

month. 

 

RICK WILHELM: Very good. Thank you very much, Alex. I appreciate that update. 

Anybody have any questions or comments? Roger says, “Shoutout to 

Alex for his detailed work on the discrepancies between the policy and 

the one doc.” Yeah, from what I’ve heard, that’s been an area of a lot of 

work. I’ve also heard good feedback from Alex on Alex’s work in that 

regard. So, yeah, shoutout there. Thanks, Alex, for that. 

 Anyone else have any questions or comments regarding the EPDP IRT? 

Very good. I’m seeing none.  

Regarding EPDP Phase 2, we know that they are not meeting anymore 

and so they're quiet now. Do we have any updates on next steps on 
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EPDP Phase 2? They're relevant for the RDAP Working Group so we 

don’t want to do big summary, obviously. Anyone have any sound 

bites? Alex again. Please go ahead. 

 

ALEX DEACON: I think the only relevant things to this group are the deadlines that are 

coming up. I think the EPDP team members have been given until 

August 24, I think, to submit a minority statement. From what I 

understand, several will be coming. 

 Then on September 3, I think there’s a GNSO webinar on the EPDP kind 

of where things ended up, so that may be of interest to folks on this call 

if they want to get an understanding of where the team ended up.  

 Then I think the next relevant date is end of September. September 

24th, I think, is the GNSO Council date where they will actually be doing 

the voting. So I think those again interested on how this moves forward 

should pay attention to that date. But other than that, I think those are 

the only kind of FYI things relevant to this team. 

 

RICK WILHELM: Very good. Thank you very much, Alex. Please do stay tuned for that 

webinar. Those notices are probably coming out through the 

stakeholder groups so stay tuned for that webinar. It promises to be 

interesting viewing, listening, attending that sort of thing. So stay tuned 

for that. Anybody have any questions or comments for Alex on that? 

Thank you, Alex, for that very concise update. I really appreciate that. 

Very good. Seeing none, moving on to IETF REGEXT.  
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 Normally, we have Jim Galvin do an update here. Let me see. Anybody 

else can do – Scott, could you give us maybe a words? There goes 

Scott’s hand. Yes, thank you, Scott. Please go ahead. 

 

SCOTT HOLLENBECK: Thanks, Rick. There is one thing that’s very relevant to the work of this 

particular group. The REGEXT Working Group is currently going through 

a document last call process for two Internet Drafts that are intended to 

update RFC 7482, which is the RDAP Query document, and 7483, the 

Response document. The idea between moving these documents along 

and updating them was to get them to a full standard status from 

proposed standard status without changing the protocol at all. So the 

edits and updates that we’re making are all intended to address a 

known errata or necessary clarifications, including some of which came 

out of this group’s pilot program. So I would strongly encourage you to 

please take a look at the two documents. If you just Google RFC 7482-

bis and RFC 7483-bis, you can find them. But take a look at them. Make 

sure that you're comfortable with the edits, the updates, the 

clarifications, and if you see something you think I missed, I’d really 

appreciate the input. I’m not exactly sure when the last call ends but it 

was a two-week last call. It started about a week or so ago, so it’s 

coming. Please don’t wait. Thank you. 

 

RICK WILHELM: Very good. Thanks, Scott. Good update. Thanks for all your work on the 

7482-bis and 7483-bis. I also recall that there’s other ones and it relates 

to this. 7482 and 83 are a little bit ahead but I believe that some other 
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ones are going through that process right now. Scott, you might be able 

to put the RFC numbers into the [inaudible]. I think we’re working on 

that. I don’t know if my recollection is correct. So, all of these things in 

the so-called RDAP class here, that sort of cluster of standards are 

moving. Documents or RFCs are getting moved forward so that’s good 

progress in the RFC area. Very good. 

 Over in the RA and RAA amendment, first off, inside the CPH, the CPH 

teams have spent some time in the month since we met working on 

organizing and consolidating their position. We’re currently at a spot 

where we’re working with ICANN. ICANN is going to be taking a bit of 

time to work on consolidating their position and we’re working on 

getting some time set for the next set of meetings on those. So we don’t 

have any active news to announce on the RDAP RA/RAA amendments 

other than that negotiations are ongoing. Hopefully, the audio 

distortion isn't coming from my end of the network. Sorry if it is, folks. 

So I don’t have any other updates on the RA/RAA amendment other 

than work is ongoing. 

 Karla, any updates? No updates on NSP or Compliance. Thanks, Karla.  

 Moving over to Any Other Business. Does anyone have any other 

business that they’d like to bring up? Any new topics that they’d like to 

bring up Any Other Business? I’m not seeing any hands. We are moving 

right along here. Okay.  

Let’s look at timing for our next meeting. Right now we are looking at 

Thursday. Let me type this. No update on the amendment process. 

Thursday, September 3 at 16:00 UTC, that’s our usual timing. So one of 
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the things that we might do is we’ll see what our tempo is. Given where 

things are with our operating tempo and things are going on, I’m going 

to look and see. It might do a little bit of a survey as we go, put it out on 

the list, a possibility of potentially cancelling the September 3rd call just 

to free up time on people’s calendar. Because if not really anything is 

going on, I don’t want to as it said, meet just for the sake of meeting. So 

please do look for a note maybe like on Tuesday, September 1. Because 

for one thing, as Alex noted, the webinar is in there at 21:00. There are 

going to be some other things, and so if we don’t have a lot of any other 

significant business to discuss, we may go ahead and scratch our 

meeting on September 3. Anybody have any comments about that or 

concerns and are okay? As it said, playing it by ear and just being 

flexible, the possibility of cancelling that one. Any concerns? Seeing 

none. Okay. I’ll take that silence as general agreement and willingness 

to get an hour back on September 3 if it looks like we’re still quiet. Of 

course, if we do have something come up, we will of course keep the 

meeting. But I don’t want to just get us together if we really don’t have 

anything going.  

Very good. With that, one last look at the hands to see if there’s any 

other business. I don’t see any, and so with that, everybody, stay safe. 

Sue, you can go ahead and take us out of here. 

 

SUE SCHULER:   Thanks, Rick. Julie, please end the recording.       
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